Great Falls/Cascade County

Historic Preservation Advisory Commission

MINUTES from the 

March 14, 2012 meeting

MEMBERS PRESENT: Bob Milford, Carol Bronson, Carol Bradley, Ken Robison, Ken Sievert, Ryan Forde, Kelly Parks
MEMBERS ABSENT: Jerry Clark, Jerry McKinney, ex-officio member Joan Redeen

STAFF PRESENT: Ellen Sievert

HPAC Chairperson Bob Milford called the meeting to order at 12 noon. Ken Robison moved to approve corrected minutes from the February 2012 meeting (the original version showed Kelly Parks and Ryan Forde as being both present and absent; they were present). Kelly Parks seconded the motion and commissioners approved the minutes unanimously.

HPO REPORT: Among Ellen’s activities of the past month was continued work on the planning for the future of the Rainbow Power house. Ellen said dam owner PPL is now talking about preserving the building and has even drawn up a proposed means of access. PPL will conduct a tour of the power house on March 27. In another matter, Ellen’s report noted that a consultant for the Technical Assistance Program from Billings has offered to purchase the fire-damaged Rocky Mountain Building from Set Free Ministries. She said three other downtown property owners would like feasibility studies to be done on their buildings. The feasibility study fund now contains less than $7,000, however. Ellen noted that other cities use money from their Tax Increment district funds to pay for feasibility studies, but Great Falls doesn’t currently have a TIF district downtown.
DOWNTOWN MASTER PLAN: Commissioners discussed the need to have HPAC represented on the permanent  Downtown Partnership board currently being put together. Ken Robison moved and Kelly Parks seconded a motion to notify City Manager Greg Doyon in writing of the Commission’s desire. The motion passed unanimously. Carol Bradley, Carol Bronson and Ellen will collaborate on the letter, which Bob Milford will sign.

HPAC APPOINTMENTS: Four qualified applicants have applied for openings on HPAC soon to be created by the expired terms of city-appointed HPAC members Jerry Clark and Jerry McKinney. Judy Ellinghausen’s ex-officio position is also newly vacant. Ken Robison moved and Carol Bronson seconded a motion to recommend that the city appoint Sandra French and Carole Ann Clark to fill the two vacancies. HPAC will appoint Kristi Scott as an ex-officio member representing the Ursuline Centre and Martin Fleck as an ex-officio representing the Downtown Great Falls Association. The motion passed unanimously.

PRESERVATION AWARDS: Commissioners decided to hold their annual Preservation Awards dinner on May 24. Nominations will be considered in April.

HPAC’s next regular meeting is at noon April 11 in the Rainbow Room of the Civic Center.

Respectfully submitted by

Carol Bradley

HPAC secretary

